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1.0 Purpose of Report/Summary of Main Issues 
 

1.1 To present the response received from the British Board of Film Classification (BBFC) in 

relation to its consideration of introducing a new film rating of “15A”. 

 

2.0 Recommendation 
 

2.1 The Committee is asked to note the response. 

 

3.0 
 

Main Report 
 

3.1 
 
 
 
3.2 
 
 
3.3 
 
 
 
 
3.4 
 
 
3.5 
 
 
 
 
 
3.6 
 

 

 

3.7 

 

 

3.8 

The Committee, at its meeting on 18th October, 2023, agreed to write to the BBFC to request 
that it would give consideration to developing a new classification of “15A” for films, as part of 
its ongoing consultation with the industry. 
 
A response was received from Mr. Lamberti, Policy Manager at BBFC, on 20th December, 
2023, a copy of which is attached to this report. 
 
He advises the Committee that, to introduce a new age rating for cinema films would require 
the support of licensing officers, film distributors, cinema exhibitors, the UK Government and 
the general public.  He outlines that this was the case in 2002, when the BBFC replaced the 
“12” cinema rating with a new “12A” rating. 
 
He states that there has been no wide expression of support for a new rating of “15A” and, 
indeed, the only requests for a “15A” rating have been from Belfast City Council. 
 
After Belfast City Council agreed to allow cinema exhibitors within the Belfast area to show 
The Batman as a “15A” in 2020, BBFC carried out research to gauge the appetite for a new 
“15A” rating across different groups.  He points out that the Advisory Panel on Children’s 
Viewing was unanimous of its view that a “15A” rating would represent a significant child 
protection risk. 
 
Mr. Lamberti advises that BBFC carries out a large-scale public consultation on its 
Classification Guidelines every 4-5 years and that the most recent consultation was currently 
in its final stages, with the results being published early in 2024.  He states that the consultation 
included questions regarding under-15s viewing 15 rated films in the cinema. 
 

Financial and Resource Implications 

None. 

 

Equality or Good Relations Implications/Rural Needs Assessment 

None associated with this report. 
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